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July 15, 2020 

Mr. Phil Perry 
Office of Air Quality 
Indiana Dept. of Environmental Management 

RE: Request for an extension to run Stack Test at Rieth-Riley Construction Co. , Inc. Plant 
#365, 25200 SR-23 South Bend, IN 46614. Permit No: 141-36333-00027 

Dear Mr. Perry: 

Plant #365 was last tested for stack PM emissions on July 23rd of 2015 and is therefore due to be 
tested again in July of 2020. Rieth-Riley had problems during our testing on 7-14-20 and aborted 
the test after a single run was completed. We are confident that we have identified and addressed 
the problem but could not successfully complete required testing on 7-14-20. Weather delays and 
Covid-related cancellations have impacted production schedules enough to prevent the 
possibility of completing testing prior to the 7-23-20 anniversary. We are, however, currently set 
up to do the tests on 8-6-20. 

Air Dynamics has been scheduled for testing on 8-6-20. However, just in case there are fu1ther 
delays, Rieth-Riley requests additional time in which to schedule the required testing and 
anticipates that prior to 10-1-20 we should have sufficient production scheduled to complete the 
testing. 

I look forward to your response and appreciate your understanding. Should you have any 
questions, please feel free to contact me directly at: (574) 875-5183 ext. 20218, or (574) 532-
0032 (cell). 

Sincerely, 

J~~ 
Rieth-Riley Construction Co., Inc. 
Technical Services Manager 

cc: 
Rick Reynolds 
Duane Scholl 
Eric Engleking 
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